
 

January 22, 2025: 

Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools, and Evaluation 

Safety: 

• I met with the NIS Safety Committee on January 13 and will meet with NPS on January 21 and 

NHS on February 3.  For these meetings I am looking for any concerns with any of our 

procedures, physical plant, and listening for future ideas on how to further protect our schools. 

• Bleacher inspections took place at all schools on December 16. I am currently working with the 

vendor to make necessary repairs. 

• We are currently working with Dickey’s Glass to create a pass-through window at NPS in the 

office to reduce the size of the opening to access the office.   

• We are currently working on a grant to receive additional AED machines for our district.   

• The schools all performed their required drills upon the return to school following the winter 

break. 

Facilities 

• The bidding for Phase II (restrooms) at the stadium has been moved to February 5, 2025 due to 

addendums to the plans for the project.  We hope to award the contractor at one of the 

February board meetings 

• The Local Planning Committee, for the development of the District Facilities Plan, met on 

January 16 to review the draft of the DFP. LPC members provided input on the list of projects. 

• We have been in contact with the contractor (Ashley) for the CTE Renovation at NHS to set up a 

pre-construction meeting.  This meeting will take place in February.  Construction will begin as 

soon as the school year ends.   

Transportation:  

• Bus evacuation drills took place during the week of January 13 as required upon the return from 

winter break.   

Evaluation:  

• No new information to present at this time.   

Dennis Maines 

Director of Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools, CEP Coordinator 


